
length of the Academic 

Core Building’s block-

long atrium. 

Also impressive was 

the keynote speaker, Pu-

litzer Prize winning jour-

nalist Charles Duhigg, 

who discussed “The 

Power of Habit,” from 

his New York Times 

bestseller, The Power of 

Habit: Why We Do What 

We Do in Life and Busi-

ness.  

Dr. Ivelaw Lloyd 

Griffith, York’s most 

recent former provost; 

and the founder of the 

Undergraduate Research 

Day as a cross-

disciplinary mandate at 

York, and of the Office 

The 5th Annual Under-

graduate Research Day 

was an unqualified suc-

cess as students dis-

played the outstanding 

research outcomes they 

have discovered over the 

past year.  And one 

couldn’t but be im-

pressed by the posters 

lined up across the 

5th Student Research Day ! 
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L.-r.:  Pulitzer-Prize author Charles Duhigg, Dr. Elizabeth 

Alter, and President Keizs in conversation following the 

lunch session 

The CUNY Aviation 

Institute at York College 

recently received a 

$7,500 grant from the 

TD Bank Foundation to 

support an Aviation In-

ternship program.  The 

donation to the 11-year-

old Aviation Institute is 

a generous acknowledge-

ment from the TD Chari-

table Foundation, the 

charitable giving arm of 

TD Bank.  

The donation will go 

toward internship schol-

arships for approximate-

ly 13 students in York’s 
cont.’d on p.11 

cont.’d on p.8 

Aviation Management 

program.  Students will 

gain meaningful experi-

ence with local aviation 

entities such as the Fed-

eral Aviation Admin-

istration, the Port Au-

thority of New York and 
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Maya Ghanem (r.), York 

College student, assisting at 

Bring Your Daughter day 

Dr. Mavis F. Green, 

associate professor in 

the Business and Eco-

nomics Department, re-

cently accompanied 13 

Aviation Management 

students to the 25th An-

niversary Women in 

Aviation International 

(WAI) conference in 

Orlando.  

Women in Aviation  

International, open to 

both women and men for 

membership, is a non-

profit organization dedi-

cated to the encourage-

ment and advancement 

of women in all aviation 

career fields and inter-

ests.  The 11,000+ mem-

bership includes astro-

nauts, corporate pilots, 

maintenance technicians, 

air traffic controllers, 

business owners, educa-

tors, journalists, flight 

attendants, high school 

and university students, 

air show performers, 

airport managers and 

many others. 

The York students 

participated in a variety 

of activities at the con-

ference.  On the confer-

ence’s first day they at-

tended a Professional 

Development workshop 

on how to plan their own 

professional futures in 

the same way the best 

leaders plan successful 

business strategies.  A 

second workshop cov-

ered tips on how to in-

troduce yourself, present 

a résumé, and how to 

make your best attrib-

utes stand out.  The 

York College students 

attending were Priscila 

Saquipay, Luisa Ayala, 

Moses  Lee, Yousef 

 Almomani, Tenzing 

Sherpa, Michael 

Stankiewicz, Yan  Jin, 

Shawn  Ferguson, Maya 

Ghanem, Amanda 

 Spruill, James Alexan-

der, Karen Cardona, and 

Gloria Gauman.  

The students also 

attended the WAI Uni-

versity Chapters Meet-

ing and the College Uni-

versity Student Meeting.  

In addition, the stu-

dents participated in a 

variety events including 

the General Session and 

a luncheon that featured 

guest speakers. 

Volunteering at the 

Bring Your Daughter to 

the conference Day was 

a highlight of the trip.  

York students vol-

unteered to assist Jet-

Blue in helping educate 

and motivate the inter-

ested girls and boys. 

York Students attend Women in Aviation  

International conference 

L. – r.:  Karen Cardona, Ms. 

Novelette Brown from Jet-

Blue, Luisa Ayala, Gloria 

Gauman, Jet Blue intern, and 

Jan Yin  

The student group representing the College at the confer-

ence 

A safe return to JFK, tickets 

courtesy of American Air-

lines  
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Chemistry major Valedictorian 

makes Three in a Row 

For the third year in a 

row, York’s valedictori-

an is a Chemistry major 

and aspiring physician. 

This year the deserving 

scholar is Katsiaryna 

Hud. 

“I want to be an oph-

thalmologist,” said Hud, 

who this summer plans 

to take the MCAT’s and 

apply to medical school.  

She will specialize in 

either ophthalmology or 

dermatology unless there 

is a more pressing need 

elsewhere as she pro-

gresses through school. 

Hud’s journey to 

York was somewhat cir-

cuitous.  She came from 

her homeland of Belarus 

via Miami, where she 

entered the United States 

as a refugee.  The then-

21 year-old lived in that 

city for a short while 

before finding her way 

to Rego Park, Queens 

and came to York with 

the intention of majoring 

in Pharmaceutical Sci-

ence. 

Born in the northern 

part of Arkhangelsk, 

Russia, before her fami-

ly moved to Belarus, 

Hud knew only one per-

son in the United States 

before leaving home – a 

friend in Miami.  She 

had no English language 

skills and worked odd 

jobs to survive in that 

city. 

She moved to New 

York, because she felt 

there would be better 

opportunities for her. 

She wanted a college 

education and realized 

that she could get a great 

education through the 

City University of New 

York (CUNY), and 

chose York for the Phar-

maceutical Science pro-

gram, the only one in the 

system.  

But first she had to 

learn English so she 

started in the college’s 

CUNY Language Im-

mersion Program (CLIP) 

and was later accepted 

into the Percy E. Sutton 

SEEK (Search for Edu-

cation, Elevation and 

Knowledge) program, of 

which York is a partici-

pating institution. 

“I was very afraid I 

wouldn’t be able to read 

the books,” said Hud of 

her venture into college. 

“But after one semester I 

knew that I had no time 

to waste.  I heard about 

the SEEK Program and 

that I would get tutoring 

with my English.” 

She may not have 

been as far behind in her 

English acquisition skills 

as she may have 

thought.  While still in 

CLIP, Hud took second 

prize in an essay compe-

tition.  

“I was surprised,” she 

said.  “My grammar 

wasn’t good.” 

Following conversa-

tions with Chemistry 

Professor Ruel 

Desamero, Hud changed 

her major to Chemistry 

affording her more op-

tions “in the science 

field.”  For the past two 

years she has been con-

ducting research with 

Dr. Desamero analyzing, 

she says, the protein, 

which causes Type II 

diabetes. 

She has also present-

ed her research at York’s 

Undergraduate Research 

Day and will be present-

ing at St. John’s Univer-

sity this summer while 

awaiting a response to 

her application for a re-

search opportunity at the 

Mayo Clinic.  All this 

while preparing to take 

the MCATs and apply-

ing to medical schools. 

Hud, who still wor-

ries about her less-than-

perfect grammar in Eng-

lish, also speaks fluent 

Russian, some German 

and of course, her native 

Belarusian.   She is hop-

ing that her beloved 

family, which includes a 

sister, will be granted 

visas to attend her grad-

uation from York on 

May 30th.  

Katsiaryna Hud 

Point of 
Pride 



Page 4 

ACADEMIC AFFAIRS UPDATE 

York Faculty Updates 

 Ron Daniels, (Distinguished Lecturer, Dept. of Behavioral Sciences, School of Arts & Sciences), host-

ed a forum “Revitalizing the Reparations Movement,” at Chicago State University, on April 19, 2014, 

featuring distinguished presenters such as Sir Hilary Beckles (University of the West Indies), Congress-

man John Conyers, the Honorable Minister Louis Farrakhan, State Senator Donne Trotter and others; 
 Anamika Megwalu and Christina Miller (both Assistant Professor, Library) presented a paper “Next 

Generation Literacy: Connecting the Everyday to the Academic,” at the 13th Annual Information Litera-

cy Summit-Into the Next Generation: The Future of Information Literacy, hosted by DePaul University 

Library and Moraine Valley Community College Library, at Moraine Valley Community College, April 

25, 2014; 
 Nazrul Khandaker, (Dept. of Earth & Physical Sciences, School of Arts & Sciences), attended the Ge-

ological Society of America’s (GSA) Spring 2014 Corporate Meeting in Denver, Colorado (April 25-27, 

2014); 

2013-14 Theme:  Pedagogies that Enhance Connection & Competence  

 
Thursday, May 1 Workshop: Telehealth Nursing: Educating Future Nurses in 
    Technology to Deliver Care 
  
    12 – 1:45pm CETL, AC 4EA1 
  
  Facilitators: Margarett Alexandre, Health Professions 
    Lynette Hope, Visiting Nurse Service NY 
    Lilly Mathew, Health Professions 
    Maryann Rosa, Nursing CUNY Queensborough  

   Community College 

Center for Excellence 

 in Teaching and Learning 

Impressions from the 

5th Undergraduate 

Research Day 

intern2
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There is a black box on the left side of page 4, it is causing the other elements alternate text to fail; it cannot be found in the content or tags to correct 



Page 5 

VOLUME VIII, ISSUE 4 

York has been the scene 

of many powerful 

speeches and presenta-

tions this spring, and 

March was particularly 

rich with speakers in 

honor of Women’s His-

tory Month including the 

speakers at the Execu-

tive Leadership Break-

fast and the Women’s 

Colloquium.  The Break-

fast sponsored by Jet-

Blue Airways, was well-

attended by profession-

als across the spectrum  

Carla Harris, vice 

chairperson at Global 

Wealth Management, 

managing director and 

senior client advisor at 

Morgan Stanley, capti-

vated at the most recent 

installment of the York 

College Executive Lead-

ership Breakfast Series; 

and Freida Foster, a trus-

tee of the Board of the 

City University of New 

York (CUNY) was the 

keynote speaker at the 

Women’s History Month 

Colloquium. 

Harris’ Breakfast ad-

dress was as engaging as 

it was informative and 

relevant.  Students, 

alumni and mid-career 

community members 

were particularly inter-

ested in her advice on 

how to advance in the 

corporate world – and 

any other profession for 

that matter. 

“Success is a function 

of how smart you are 

and how hard you 

work,” said Harris.  Ex-

pect to win.  The percep-

tion that the marketplace 

has about you is im-

portant.  Think of three 

adjectives you want to 

describe you when 

you’re not in the room, 

because that’s when the 

decisions about you are 

made; so understanding 

the adjectives of your 

field are crucial.  Learn 

to maximize your suc-

cess; but also know that 

success is always shift-

ing.” 

Harris, a forceful 

speaker, also touched 

upon the importance of 

one’s voice and the 

boldness to leave the 

comfort zone. 

“In this century you 

must be comfortable 

taking risks,” said Har-

ris.  “Fear has no place 

in your success equation. 

Don’t be afraid to fail, 

because failure always 

brings you a gift: experi-

ence.  And your voice is 

your power, so don’t 

keep your head down. 

When you keep your 

head down you sub-

merge your voice; and 

make sure your authen-

tic self is walking in 

every day.” 

The Women’s Collo-

quium also presented its 

audience with powerful 

women voices. 

In addition to Freida 

Foster, Gina Bolden-

Rivera, a career finance 

professional and adjunct 

professor at York; Dr. 

Fabiola Salek, chair of 

York’s Foreign Lan-

guages Department; and 

two dynamic women 

students, Diana Cuevas, 

president of York’s 

Leadershape Initiative; 

and Crystal Cavy, presi-

dent of the Women’s 

Club, also contributed to 

the conversation cen-

tered around Google 

CEO Sheryl Sandberg’s 

book Lean In: Women, 

Work & the Will to 

Lead.  

The event was mod-

erated by Ebonie Jack-

son, director of the 

Women’s Center at 

York; and included the 

“Bossy Campaign” vid-

eo featuring famous 

women calling for the 

banning of the word 

“bossy” as a pejorative 

term for assertive girls 

and women. 

Dr. Geneva Walker-

Johnson, Vice President 

for Student Develop-

ment, remarked on the 

role of women as all-

around leaders. 

Women’s History Month speakers 

talk career at York events  

cont.’d on p.12 

L. - r.:  Dr. Walker-Johnson, 

Dr. Salek, CUNY Trustee  

Freida Foster, Mrs. Gina 

Boden-Rivera,  student lead-

ers Diana Cuevas and Krys-

tal Davy, Mrs. Ebonie Jack-

son, and Dean Chirico  

Mrs. Carla Harris, address-

ing a packed room 
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L. to r.:  Dr. Oladipo, 

guest-speaker Gary Ste-

phens, Ms. Alejandra and 

Mr. Kamath (Vice Presi-

dent of the Entrepreneur-

ship Club).  

York College Entrepre-

neurship Club was 

formed in Fall 2009 

through the initiative of 

Dr. Olajide Oladipo of 

the School of Business 

celebrated its 5th year 

anniversary in March 

2014.  According to Dr. 

Oladipo, one of the aims 

of the club is to “serve as 

a conduit through which 

York College students 

can access relevant entre-

preneurial resources, net-

work with prominent 

community entrepreneurs 

and share business ide-

as.”  “We want to stimu-

late interest in entrepre-

neurship among York 

students and the mem-

bers of York communi-

ty.”  The Club provides 

students with the seedbed 

for developing and test-

ing entrepreneurial tal-

ents. 

The Club is passion-

ate about helping stu-

dents and members of 

the community build sus-

tainable ventures and 

providing members with 

lifelong learning support 

platform to minimize 

business risks while 

maximizing success in 

ventures. The Club pro-

motes an entrepreneurial 

mind-set through its vari-

ous annual activities 

which include an entre-

preneurship conference, 

a startup idea assessment 

contest and the distin-

guished speaker series.  

The fifth distin-

guished speaker was Mr. 

Gary Stephens.  Mr. Ste-

phens is the Founder & 

Managing Partner of 

SMG Consulting Group, 

LLC, a full-service con-

sulting & business ser-

vice company.  On 

March 27, he discussed 

“Building Wealth 

through Business Own-

ership.”  Since 2001, Mr. 

Stephens has been en-

couraging individuals to 

build wealth through 

business ownership as 

well as assisting business 

owners with growing 

their businesses.  Ac-

cording to Mr. Stephens, 

the keys to managing a 

business include, setting 

goals, embracing the 

available technology, 

properly managing your 

finances, and managing 

the business-like person-

al life.  

The seminar was at-

tended by staff, faculty 

and over 100 students.  

In Fall 2014, there will 

be a networking event on 

“Access to Capital for 

Entrepreneurs” and a 

visit by the Entrepre-

neurship Club members 

to the New York Stock 

Exchange (NYSE).  

Students and faculty were 

among the attentive audi-

ence 

Entrepreneurship Club Welcomes 5th An-

nual Distinguished Speaker  

CUNY Diplomat-in-Residence  

visits York 

Students who take Polit-

ical Science classes with 

Professor Michael 

Sharpe and other faculty, 

will invariably have the 

opportunity to enjoy a 

seminar featuring a dip-

lomat in residence at the 

Colin Powell School for 

Civic and Global Citi-

zenship based at City 

College. 

Over the past five 

years, specialists have 

come to Dr. Sharpe’s 

class to give these 

presentations. And as an 

expert in comparative 

politics and international 

relations, Dr. Sharpe 

believes in exposing his 

students to the possibil-

ity of careers in foreign 

affairs and civil service. 

 It is the reason that  

cont.’d on p.14 
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Members of the Inaugural 

Council on Social Work 

Education (2012) Delega-

tion to Cuba l to r: Sabrina 

W. Tyuse (Social Work 

Program Director, Saint 

Louis University), Linda 

Wermeling (Fulbright 

Specialist, Northern Ken-

tucky University), Lucy A. 

Lawrence (Social Work 

Program Director, Warren 

Wilson College), Selena T. 

Rodgers (Fulbright Spe-

cialist, York College of The 

City University of New 

York  

On March 20, 2014, Dr. 

Selena T. Rodgers, as-

sistant professor of so-

cial work and Dr. Linda 

Wermeling, associate 

professor at Northern 

Kentucky University co-

presented about their 

Fulbright Specialist ex-

perience.  The professors 

of social work spoke at 

the Association of Bac-

calaureate Social Work 

Program Directors 

(BPD) 2014 Annual 

Conference of the Asso-

ciation of Social Work 

held in Louisville, Ken-

tucky.   

The conference 

theme was “The Chang-

ing World and the Face 

of Social Work Educa-

tion.”  Drs. Rodgers and 

Wermeling’s paper was 

entitled “The World of 

Moldova:  Social Work 

Education in a Transi-

tional Political Cli-

mate.”  Both are interna-

tionally recognized so-

cial work scholars and 

educators and have won 

the designation of Ful-

bright Specialists.  They 

spoke about their experi-

ences with the Universi-

ty of Havana, Cuba and 

the Free International 

University of Moldova. 

The workshop described 

their research in Cuba 

and their consultations 

in the Republic of Mol-

dova.  

Dr. Rodgers was in-

vited as a Fulbright Spe-

cialist lecturer to two 

international universities 

– Free International Uni-

versity (ULIM), Moldo-

va, and North-West Uni-

versity, South Africa.  

Following standards 

defined by The Interna-

tional Association of 

Schools of Social Work 

(IASSW) Curricula 

Competencies, The Eu-

ropean Qualifications 

Framework (EQF) for 

Lifelong Learning, and 

the European Associa-

tion for Quality Assur-

ance in Higher Educa-

tion (EAQAHE), Dr. 

Rodgers’ talks have fo-

cused on providing co-

training and workshops 

to ULIM faculty and  

administrators, and the 

Minister of Labour, So-

cial Protection and Fam-

ily.  She has also piloted 

courses with two Moldo-

van cohorts and students 

who participated in the 

York/CUNY summer 

2013 Study Aboard pro-

gram in Moldova.  In 

addition, Dr. Rodgers 

participated in a co-

teaching curriculum be-

tween Moldovan and 

U.S. faculty.  She pro-

vided overview of rec-

ommendations for 

course revisions provid-

ed to Dr. Vadim Moldo-

van, Founder and Presi-

dent of Project Casa 

Mare International Cen-

ter for Advancement of 

Social Work in Coun-

tries with Transition 

Economies. 

Since her designation 

as a Fulbright Specialist 

Awardee in 2013, Dr. 

Rodgers was invited by 

the Romanian-U.S. Ful-

bright Commission to 

serve as a scientific con-

sultant in Social Work 

for the ongoing Ful-

bright Senior Award 

competition. 

Fulbrighters Present at Social Work  

Conference  

Impressions from the 

5th Undergraduate 

Research Day 
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of Undergraduate Re-

search, also returned 

along with his wife, 

Francille, from Fort Val-

ley in Georgia, where he 

is now president of The 

Fort Valley State Uni-

versity.  President Grif-

fith brought greetings 

and was presented with 

an award for his vision 

in launching the pro-

gram. 

In addition to the var-

ious poster presenta-

tions, students also par-

ticipated in verbal 

presentations during the 

luncheon and Jonathan 

Quash, director of the 

Men’s Center, conducted 

the York Choir in an 

inspiring spiritual. 

Undergraduate Re-

search Day is a tradition 

that Dr. Panayiotis Me-

leties, acting provost, is 

glad to carry forth into 

his own tenure. 

“I am pleased and 

excited that after five 

years more faculty and 

students engage in re-

search, scholarship and 

present their work to the 

community,” said Dr. 

Meleties, whose scholar-

ly expertise is in chemis-

try. 

Dr. Robert Duncan 

who succeeded Dr. Rishi 

Nath as director of the 

Office of Undergraduate 

Research also enjoyed 

the day. 

“The event was a 

huge success with buy-in 

from disciplines in 

STEM and the Humani-

ties,” said Dr. Duncan. 

“This year featured more 

buy-in from the humani-

ties than before. These 

students almost univer-

sally elected to complete 

Oral Presentations rather 

than Posters. During the 

next year, I seek to in-

crease the number of 

publications to under-

graduate research jour-

nals as a scholarly outlet 

for our most excellent 

students.” 

Duncan added that he 

was impressed with the 

keynote speaker. 

“The keynote ap-

peared to be universally 

loved,” said Duncan. “I 

have yet to hear a nega-

tive comment on the ses-

sion. He was a pleasure 

to hear, and he knew 

exactly how to portray 

the research for a broad 

audience.” 

According to Dr. 

Duncan, the numbers 

were remarkable:  this 

year’s event featured 

over 300 registered at-

tendees, almost 250 par-

ticipating students, 55 

faculty mentors, close to 

200 posters and oral 

presentations.  Without 

doubt, the program is 

alive and well, moving 

from strength to 

strength. 

cont.’d from p.1 

As in years past, the Academic Core building was abuzz with 

activities and posters 

Many of the poster present-

ers had an attentive audience 

Faculty ... 

… and students came out in 

numbers 
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Innovative Exploration Forum and York’s 

Participation 

On April 1, 2014, a sun-

ny and cold day in Alba-

ny, the state capital of 

New York, where plus 

100 students represent-

ing various SUNY (State 

University of New 

York) and CUNY (City 

University of New 

York) campuses gath-

ered to participate an 

Innovative Exploration 

Forum: Undergraduate 

Research in New York 

State’s Public Higher 

Education System.  

This high profile edu-

cation forum was spon-

sored by the University 

Faculty Senate (SUNY), 

University Faculty Sen-

ate (CUNY), and Facul-

ty Council of Communi-

ty Colleges (SUNY). 

York was ably repre-

sented by Ezazul Haque 

(Earth and Physical Sci-

ences; Mentors: Dr. 

Nazrul Khandaker & Dr. 

Stan Schleifer) and Ai-

Mei Chen (Chemistry, 

Mentor: Dr. Emmanuel 

Chang) and their pres-

ence brought promi-

nence to York’s cutting 

edge research involving 

STEM. Ezaz worked on 

Human-health aspects 

due to Groundwater 

Contamination in South 

Jamaica and Ai-Mei 

continued her research 

on A NEW MECHA-

NISM FOR CONTROL 

OF HIV REVERSE 

TRANSCRIPTASE. 

This event was de-

signed to bring together 

some of SUNY and 

CUNY’s most talented 

undergraduate scholars 

with SUNY and CUNY 

Administration officials 

and members of our 

New York State Legisla-

tive delegation and their 

office staff.  The session 

allowed SUNY and 

CUNY students the op-

portunity to present their 

research and creative 

academic projects to a 

large audience at Al-

bany’s Legislative Of-

fice Building. It was a 

truly memorable experi-

ence for our student pre-

senters and our audi-

ence.  

York undergraduates 

Ezaz and Ai-Mei in con-

junction with their men-

tors Dr. Khandaker and 

Dr. Chang were able to 

witness legislative func-

tions of our elected rep-

resentatives and their 

role in terms of support-

ing STEM research and 

creating opportunities to 

promote and enhance 

scientific communica-

tions across SUNY and 

CUNY campuses. 

CUNY’s Senior Vice 

Chancellor, Dr. Jay 

Hershenson and Vice 

Chancellor for Research, 

Dr. Gillian Small greet-

ed CUNY students at the 

forum and highly 

praised outstanding re-

search works that are 

taking place within the 

CUNY in addition to 

imparting well-rounded 

education with the assis-

tance of numerous dedi-

cated and passionate 

faculty.  They were very 

impressed at the quality 

of science research pre-

sented at the forum by 

the students and both 

had glowing and highly 

encouraging remarks for 

the participating stu-

dents.   

Dr. Small paid a brief 

visit to the poster booth 

to get a snap shot of re-

search outcomes from 

Ezaz and Ai-Mei and 

left with a sense of un-

derstanding of their re-

search investigations and 

how their current pro-

jects relate to improving 

the link between science 

and society.  

Several key legisla-

tive members including 

Senator Malcom Smith 

and Assemblyman Wil-

liam Scarborough also 

took the time to visit 

York’s poster booth and 

were deeply appreciative 

of Ezaz and Ai-Mei’s 

presentation both in 

terms of science and 

societal needs. Ezaz, a 

previous Brownfield 

Scholarship recipient 

who worked with Dr. 

Khandaker and Dr. 

Schleifer in the past, is 

Students Ezazul Haque (l.) 

and Ai-Mei at the Innova-

tive Exploration Forum 
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Hartnell SEMAA 

(Science, Engineering, 

Math & Aerospace Acad-

emy) from California 

recently visited the York 

SEMAA site in connec-

tion with their west to 

east coast STEM tours.   

York SEMAA proud-

ly hosted 100 plus enthu-

siastic K9-12 students, 

parents, and staff and 

kept them entertained 

with various NASA-

curriculum-based, hands 

on activities.  The Hart-

nell group travelled in 

two tour buses and was 

greeted by Dr. Khan-

daker, the York SEMAA 

Director.  York Family 

Café, led by Unity 

Deepan and SEMAA 

first grade teacher Paul-

ine Miles arranged a 

grand gala welcoming 

event for the visiting 

Hartnell participants.  

Hartnell SEMAA 

leaders Mayra L. Gomez  

and Ruben Pizarro, 

shared their best practic-

es with York and strong-

ly felt about building mu-

tual collaboration with 

respect to STEM ex-

changes.  Provost Me-

leties, York College em-

phasized the urgent need 

for greater STEM collab-

oration and creating a 

STEM summit to ex-

change contents and al-

low rapid growth be-

tween various sites to 

foster STEM partner-

ships.  

Students were able to 

sit and participate in 

groups with York’s 

SEMAA teachers and 

greatly enjoyed some of 

the robotics, space food, 

chemistry and flight sim-

ulation activities.  Sever-

al parents also witnessed 

SEMAA classroom activ-

ities and commended 

teachers and aides for 

their knowledge and ded-

ication to the York 

SEMAA program. 

 York’s hosting this 

important STEM event 

enabled close partnership 

between the two sites to 

take place.   As a token 

of appreciation, everyone 

from the Hartnell group 

was awarded with a cer-

tificate and gifts.  Several 

distinguished guests, in-

cluding Mayra Gomez 

and Ruben Pizarro, re-

ceived a recognition from 

Senator Malcom Smith 

for their visit to New 

York City.  Hartnell 

SEMAA presented gifts 

to Dr. Khandaker as well.   

In the end, Hartnell 

SEMAA participants got 

a chance to sample 

scrumptious food cooked 

by the York Family Café 

parents.  In fact, during 

Hartnell’s brief 3-hour 

stay at York, one never 

felt a dull moment.  As 

one parent said, “we felt 

home here and there was 

energy and excitement 

everywhere.  Glad we 

visited York.”  

York SEMAA has 

been in operation since 

1999 and was introduced 

to the community with 

the help of Congressman 

Gregory Meeks and Dr. 

Jack Schlein (Emeritus 

Professor, Biology).  In-

kind contributions from 

York College plus gener-

ous support from the 

NASA and Con Edison 

enabled York SEMAA to 

offer STEM education to 

K1-9 students and well-

over 16,000 students 

were exposed to valuable 

hands-on and critical 

thinking skills pertaining 

to aerospace, rocketry, 

robotics, and fundamen-

tal mathematics and sci-

ence concepts.  

In a recent communi-

cation with NASA, Dr. 

Khandaker was informed 

that this event has been 

captured as a significant 

highlight and was shared 

with upper-management 

at NASA Education.  

Members of the Hartnell 

and York SEMAA groups 

SEMAA Group from California Visits 

York  

Dr. Khandaker (l.) and 

Mayra Gomez from 

Hartnell SEMAA 
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New Jersey and major 

airlines. 

 “We believe that 

organizations such as 

yours play a significant 

role in sustaining vibrant 

and thriving communi-

ties,” said Peter M. Mey-

er, Marketing President, 

for TD Bank, in a letter 

to the college.  “The TD 

Charitable Foundation 

carries a legacy of sup-

porting not-for-profit 

institutions and their 

important work through-

out our region … we are 

pleased to support your 

students and wish them 

the very best.” 

This grant is the sec-

ond such to the Aviation 

Institute at York College 

from the TD Charitable 

Foundation.  However, 

the banking colossus has 

supported York students 

in other ways as well. 

In recent years, the 

TD Charitable Founda-

tion funds provided 

scholarships to account-

ing students participat-

ing in the VITA program 

as managers and volun-

teer tax preparers for 

low income New York-

ers during tax season.  

“We are very thank-

ful for the support that 

the College and the VI-

TA program enjoy with 

the TD Charitable Foun-

dation,” said Dr. Marcia 

V. Keizs, president of 

York College.  Intern-

ships are essential to our 

Aviation students’ prep-

aration for careers. 

Many of our students are 

the first in their families 

to attend college and 

face financial challeng-

es, and we greatly appre-

ciate the support of TD 

Bank which is an im-

portant finance institu-

tion in our community.”  

The TD Charitable 

Foundation is the chari-

table giving arm of TD 

Bank N.A., which oper-

ates as TD Bank, Ameri-

ca’s Most Convenient 

Bank®, and is one of the 

10 largest commercial 

banking organizations in 

the United States.  The 

Foundation’s mission “is 

to serve the individuals, 

families and businesses 

in all the communities 

where TD Bank oper-

ates, having made 

$118.9 million in chari-

table donations since its 

inception in 2002.”  The 

Foundation’s areas of 

focus are affordable 

housing, financial litera-

cy and education, and 

the environment.  

Dr. Chun-Pin Hsu 

who is the director of the 

CUNY Aviation Insti-

tute at York College, is 

encouraged by the dona-

tion. 

“TD Bank’s donation 

reminds students that 

they are on the right 

track,” said Hsu.  “I ap-

preciate TD Bank’s faith 

in our students’ ability to 

succeed and their contri-

bution to their future 

success.”  

cont.’d on p.12 

We believe 

that York 

College plays 

a significant 

role in sus-

taining vi-

brant and 

thriving 

communi-

ties. 

Dr. Chun-Pin Hsu, director 

of the CUNY Aviation Insti-

tute at York College 

Dr. Linda Perry gets Fulbright Award  

Dr. Linda Perry has 

been added to the Ful-

bright Specialist Roster 

as part of the Fulbright 

Specialist Program 

(FSP), which “promotes 

linkages between U.S. 

scholars and profession-

als and their counter-

parts at host institutions 

overseas.”  

The Specialist pro-

gram funds three shorter 

assignments, usually in 

several different coun-

tries, over a five year 

period.  The foreign in-

stitutions review the 

background and skill set 

of those on the Fulbright 

roster and select those 
Dr. Linda Perry 
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“Women have been 

leaders of nations, cor-

porations, academia and 

serve as caregivers too,” 

said Dr. Walker-

Johnson.  “No matter 

what occurs, women are 

there – whether at the 

forefront or quietly in 

the background; so it’s 

important for us to [host 

these types of events].” 

Dr. Donna Chirico, 

Dean of the School of 

Arts & Sciences was 

also in attendance and 

brought greetings on 

behalf of President 

Keizs. 

Freida Foster for her 

part proved that she 

practices what she 

preaches.  The preco-

cious wisdom to start 

leaning in from the start 

has proven fruitful for 

her.  She has had a suc-

cessful career in aca-

demia and continues to 

thrive. 

“I went to Hofstra 

University where I be-

gan ‘leaning in’ early by 

joining student groups,” 

said Foster.  We must 

realize we’re ‘there’ be-

cause we belong.” 

Ever the researcher, 

Dr. Salek’s presentation 

reminded the audience 

of some important statis-

tics.  “Pay scale for 

women is 77 cents on 

the dollar for white 

women, 60 cents for 

Black women and 50 

cents for Latinas,” said 

Salek.  

Bolden-Rivera, ad-

vised the young women 

in the audience to be 

prepared to fight for 

their place in the work-

force. 

“Men still run the 

world so be prepared to 

play ball,” said Bolden-

Rivera.  “The first thing 

is confidence, but the 

second thing after confi-

dence is to get mad and 

study the rules.” 

Diana Cuevas, a 

Movement Science ma-

jor, proved that her in-

volvement with Leader-

shape, which as the 

name suggests, is an or-

ganization that focuses 

on shaping leaders, 

listed a number of point-

ers for success. 

“Take your stressors 

and make them your 

motivation,” said Cue-

vas.  “Lay out a founda-

tion for confidence; 

don’t leave before you 

leave ...” 

She added that wom-

en face undue pressure 

to start families as well. 

“Women are told, 

‘don’t take too long to 

have kids’,” said Cue-

vas.  “So women are 

discouraged from exten-

sive education so they 

stop short of going all 

the way.  We need to 

have more women in 

power.” 

As president of the 

women’s Club, Crystal 

Davy knows about 

women in power and she 

wants more of it.  Davy 

is running for a position 

as a Student Govern-

ment senator.  She too is 

leaning in early.  Expect 

her as well as Cuevas 

and others at the Collo-

quium to win. 

cont.’d from p.5 
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“Don’t keep 

your head 

down.  

When you 

keep your 

head down 

you sub-

merge your 

voice;  and 

make sure 

your authen-

tic self is 

walking in 

every day.” 

scholars who best fit 

their requirements. 

She has been asked to 

serve as a consultant by 

the University of Oviedo 

(Spain) to assist them in 

the development and 

teaching of undergradu-

ate courses in marketing. 

“It is my hope to go 

to Spain in the spring 

term of 2015 to begin 

this project,” said Perry.  

“That would give me the 

opportunity to be most 

useful to the project as 

well as spend the most 

time collaborating with 

my research partner, Dr. 

Marta Ibanez, on our 

ongoing research project 

called “Women in 

Men’s Worlds,” which 

investigates women who 

work in male-dominated 

occupations such as avi-

ation, construction and 

computer repair. 

Congratulations, Dr. 

Perry! 
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On April 18, 2014 at 

Dr. Selena T. Rodgers, 

assistant professor of 

social work presented 

her PSC-CUNY funded 

research project.  The 

annual forum, the Na-

tional Association of 

Black Social Workers 

(NABSW) 46th Annual 

Conference,  was hosted 

in Indianapolis, Indiana.  

Aligned with the con-

ference’s theme “An 

African Tapestry: The 

Blackprint for Physical, 

Psychosocial and Spir-

itual Wellness,” Dr. 

Rodgers’ research 

presentation titled, “ 

‘You Don’t Know 

Me…:’  Black Women 

Perceptions of Contem-

porary Stereotypes” fo-

cused on   African-

centered models to an-

swer questions associat-

ed with health and well-

ness, specifically, trau-

ma-stressor exposures 

and posttraumatic 

growth outcomes identi-

fied by Black women 

who participated in the 

study.  

During the presenta-

tion, Dr. Rodgers issued 

a call to action for the 

NABSW’s Health and 

Wellness Committee 

and Political Action 

Task Forces to engage in 

discussions and issue a 

position statement tied 

to the importance of the 

post-2015 Sustainable 

Development Goals 

(SDGs) – thus ensuring 

that Black women who 

exist at the intersection 

of multiple forms of op-

pression based on race 

and gender are included 

in global conversations 

and policy agendas.   

Professor Rodgers is 

preparing several manu-

scripts to report study 

results and has recently 

received a PSC-CUNY 

award to explore poten-

tial relationships be-

tween stereotypic roles, 

mentoring, and posttrau-

matic growth in Black 

adolescent females.  

Dr. Rodgers has re-

mained steadfast in 

weaving a tapestry of 

dignity and worth at na-

tional and global levels. 

In September 2013, Dr. 

Rodgers presented at the 

National Association of 

Social Workers – South 

Africa, in association 

with the International 

Federation for Social 

Workers Voices for De-

velopment Conference, 

in Johannesburg, South 

Africa.   

Anchored in the Na-

tional Association Code 

of Ethics, Ensuring the 

Dignity and Worth of 

the Person, Rodgers’ 

presentation titled 

“Ensuring Black Wom-

en are [A]part of the 

Global Agenda:  Percep-

tions of Posttraumatic 

Growth in the Aftermath 

of Historical and Con-

temporary Trauma” em-

phasized the study’s 

findings and a call to the 

international community 

to raise awareness about 

authentic respect and 

culturally-specific inter-

ventions when working 

with Black women who 

endure racial stereotypes 

and other forms of gen-

dered and institutional 

racism. 

Weaving a Tapestry of Dignity and 

Worth … 

Dr. Rodgers presenting 

her research findings 

“I prefer to be 

true to myself, 

even at the haz-

ard of incurring 

the ridicule of 

others, rather 

than to be false, 

and to incur my 

own abhor-

rence.” 

- Frederick Douglass 
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for the past few years he 

has been bringing in the 

Diplomat-in-Residence 

to tell them about these 

options. 

In April, Patricia H. 

H. Guy, the current dip-

lomat in residence at the 

Powell School gave one 

such presentation that 

enlightened the students. 

“You have exposure 

to life-long learning in 

foreign affairs,” said 

Guy.  “The State De-

partment’s objective is 

to promote democracy 

and prosperity.  We 

need experts in various 

fields [not just political 

science].” 

Guy also explained 

that students can give a 

list of choices for where 

they would prefer to 

complete their service. 

There is a written and 

oral exam, and training 

takes place at the For-

eign Service in Virginia. 

Training includes being 

locked up in a fake jail 

cell to understand how 

to handle themselves 

should they be detained 

while serving abroad. 

According to Dr. 

Sharpe, students “get to 

witness the real world 

applications of the con-

cepts and theories of 

international relations 

and political science” 

they study in the class-

room.  

“They are able to 

meet women and men 

involved in diplomacy 

and learn of their experi-

ences,” said Sharpe. 

“Moreover, they are able 

to see that career oppor-

tunities in international 

affairs are not beyond 

their reach [they are] 

available to them.” 

Some students have 

followed through on the 

opportunities. 

“Ms. Pasang Dolma 

is one York student, 

now alumna, who ap-

plied and was accepted 

and did an internship in 

Nepal with the U.S. De-

partment of State but not 

necessarily as a result of 

these experiences,” said 

Sharpe.  “However, as I 

am alumnus of Opera-

tion Crossroads Africa 

program and have en-

couraged my students to 

participate, Ms. Dolma 

did pursue my sugges-

tion to volunteer with 

Operation Crossroads 

Africa in Uganda a cou-

ple of years ago.  Ms. 

Vierka Vasquez, a more 

recent York alumnus, 

volunteered with Opera-

tion Crossroads Africa 

last summer in Ghana. 

Both women had won-

derful experiences in 

these countries and 

would like to pursue 

work related to interna-

tional affairs.” 

Dr. Sharpe under-

stands the value of such 

experiences to his stu-

dents even though he did 

not experience it first-

hand.  In addition to the 

BA, MA and Ph.D. in  

Political Science, he also 

holds a Master of Inter-

national Affairs (MIA) 

from Columbia Univer-

sity. 

“I did not serve in the 

US Foreign Service,” 

said Sharpe.  “However, 

I have been employed as 

a political analyst for the 

Consulate General of 

Japan in New York 

where I provided re-

search and analysis on 

local and state govern-

ment for officials.” 

Professor Sharpe also 

worked in Tokyo as a 

project coordinator for 

the United Nations-

affiliated non-

governmental organiza-

tion the International 

Movement Against All 

Forms of Discrimination 

and Racism (IMADR) 

of which he now a mem-

ber of its board of direc-

tors and represents at the 

United Nations in New 

York.” 

Serving in the For-

eign Service includes 

free housing, furniture 

and provision for the 

children of the partici-

pants. 

Dr. Sharpe (l.) with CUNY 

Diplomat-in-Residence Pa-

tricia H. Guy 

Professor Sharpe (far left) 

and Patricia H. Guy (third 

from right holding paper), 

pose with students after the 

seminar 



Following his Fulbright 

Award last summer, As-

sistant Provost Holger 

Henke has been accept-

ed into Harvard Univer-

sity’s Institute for Man-

agement and Leadership 

in Education for this 

summer. 

The Harvard program 

is designed to help aca-

demic leaders 

“determine how well 

positioned your institu-

tion is to meet current 

and future challenges 

and better prepare you to 

lead organizational 

change.” 

Dr. Henke, who spent 

his Administrative Ful-

bright studying the ad-

ministrative side of in-

ternational education at 

eleven universities in 

England and Scotland 

last summer, views this 

new opportunity as a 

plus for York. 

  “Building on the 

Fulbright experience for 

college administrators 

last summer, I expect 

that participation in Har-

vard’s Institute for Man-

agement and Leadership 

in Education will allow 

me to develop new skills 

and gain new knowledge 

that I will be able to 

transfer to my position 

at York College,” said 

Henke.  “The Institute is 

conducted by nationally-

recognized higher edu-

cation specialists, will 

explore critical changes 

in the higher education 

competitive environ-

ment, and help partici-

pants to get a new cog-

nitive framework re-

garding challenges of 

organizational change.  I 

look very much forward 

to this exciting oppor-

tunity.” 

The leadership  semi-

nar promises that – guid-

ed by  Harvard faculty 

and national and interna-

tional colleagues – par-

ticipants will be able to 

reflect on their own 

leadership strengths and 

internal challenges. 

Education 

is the most 

powerful 

weapon 

which you 

can use to 

change the 

world. 
 

Nelson Mandela 
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currently being accepted 

by the Emory University 

and University of Ala-

bama into their graduate 

programs and organizing 

thoughts as to which 

graduate school to opt 

for.  

Ezazul Haque is a 

very diligent, outgoing, 

and multi-task-oriented 

individual and apart 

from maintaining a su-

perior academic record, 

accomplished a success-

cont.’d from p.9 

ful Study Abroad Pro-

gram (2013) in Costa 

Rica and a summer in-

tern program at Colum-

bia University in 2012.  

Innovative Explora-

tion Forum organizers 

deeply acknowledged 

students and faculty 

mentors and commented 

“We know that you 

share our enthusiasm in 

showcasing the tremen-

dous range of research 

projects that are taking 

place across New York 

State to a state-wide au-

dience. This opportunity 

for students and faculty 

mentors to be recog-

nized or their outstand-

ing work is an event we 

are proud to sponsor on 

behalf of the University 

community. In addition, 

this symposium enhanc-

es the image and reputa-

tion of public higher 

education in SUNY and 

CUNY.” 

Henke participates in Harvard Leadership 

Program  

Assistant Provost Holger 

Henke 
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Dr. Moldovan will per-

form his Fulbright service 

in his native Republic of 

Moldova, conducting re-

search into social needs 

and continuing to develop 

a graduate social work 

program (MSW) at Free 

International University 

of Moldova (ULIM).  

ULIM hosted two 

summer study-abroad 

programs attended by a 

number of York College 

students. The nascent 

MSW program at ULIM 

was developed by a con-

sortium of universities 

from Moldova and the 

United States, including 

York. Drs. William Di-

vale and Selena Rodgers 

are members of the con-

sortium.  They have 

taught at ULIM and took 

part in development of the 

MSW curriculum.   

Dr. Moldovan in his 

proposal to Fulbright ex-

plained why this is im-

portant. 

“On the outskirts of the 

European Union and in 

ongoing conflict with the 

break-away Trans-

Dniester Republic, Mol-

dova is suffused with so-

cial problems and politi-

cal tensions,” he says. 

“Moldova is classified as 

a country with a transition 

economy by the Interna-

tional Monetary Fund.”  

The MSW Program at 

ULIM in Moldova is 

“designed to address the 

need for reformed social 

work education and social 

work professionalization 

in Moldova and other 

countries with transition 

economies.”   

The new MSW pro-

gram is being designed to 

meet educational stand-

ards of the European 

Qualifications Framework 

and International Associa-

tion of Schools of Social 

Work.  It [will] create a 

cadre of social work pro-

fessionals equipped with 

the knowledge and skills 

adequate to meet the seri-

ous social problems af-

flicting the country.”  

Since 2005, Dr. Mol-

dovan has been doing 

scholarly work in Moldo-

va with Dr. William Di-

vale and facilitating study 

abroad research opportu-

nities for York’s Social 

Work students and their 

professors.  These stu-

dents invariably return to 

York transformed by the 

experience having worked 

in the orphanages, pris-

ons, hospitals and other 

organizations where they 

get to practice what they 

are learning in college. 

KrystalBella Murnane-

Victorelli, who took part 

in the summer 2013 study 

abroad program in Mol-

dova, praised the experi-

ence when she returned to 

York in the summer in the 

fall of 2013.  “It is still a 

developing country,” said 

KrystalBella, “I worked 

in an orphanage there as 

part of the curriculum. 

We had access in the or-

phanage and prisons that 

we would never have 

here.  It was super hands-

on; and for a future social 

worker this is important.” 

In association with 

Project Casa Mare, the 

International Center for 

Advancement of Social 

Work in Countries with 

Transition Economies, 

ULIM, and ministries in 

Moldova, Dr. Moldovan 

will work on his Fulbright 

project for nine months 

during the 2014-2015 ac-

ademic year.  

“My work on social 

work education in Moldo-

va will go a long way to-

ward planning and imple-

mentation of a graduate 

school of social work at 

York College – in devel-

opment for over six years, 

says Moldovan.” 

Dr. Moldovan’s col-

leagues, faculty members 

of the Project Casa Mare 

Consortium, and former 

students will continue 

their involvement in the 

project.  

Congratulations to Dr. Moldovan on his selection as a 

Fulbright Scholar! 

Dr. Vadim Moldovan 
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“Don’t be intimidated by 

others, my geology edu-

cation at York prepared 

me for graduate school 

and helped me to work 

and eventually own an 

environmental company.  

York offered me well-

rounded education and I 

am proud of what I 

learned from educators 

who always cared about 

my well-being.”  

Mike Fontana 

(geology graduate of 

1984) in his recent visit to 

the campus spoke very 

highly about his under-

graduate experience at 

York College and praised 

his teachers Dr. Art Lor-

ing (founding faculty of 

the Geology Discipline 

and Charter Faculty) and 

Dr. Stan Schleifer 

(Professor) for providing 

him with knowledge and 

practical aspects of geolo-

gy.  In a jam-packed gath-

ering of the Geology Club

-hosted Open House held 

on April 11, Mike was 

reminiscing about his stu-

dent days at York.   

Mike graduated with a 

BS in Geology in 1984 

and made a dramatic 

move to Alaska which he 

explained as a turning 

point in his academic life.  

While in Alaska, Mike 

was surrounded by the 

students from the west, 

largely Montana, Califor-

nia, and Washington and 

often he felt kind of misfit 

since they all had seen so 

many geologic wonders.   

It was York’s geology 

education that kept 

Mike’s head high and 

brought ease to him in an 

unfamiliar territory.  His 

advice to the York stu-

dents was very straight 

forward: Pay attention, 

learn everything that is 

presented, review your 

content, and reproduce it.   

Junior Roberts (an En-

vironmental Health Sci-

ence major) saw his talk 

as different from the usu-

al.  Barbara Barnett 

(geology major) found 

Mike’s delivery quite 

phenomenal. 

Mike started his career 

as a professional geolo-

gist right after graduate 

school and pretty soon 

realized that in order to 

effectively contribute to a 

society needing scientific 

understanding of day-to-

day environmental issues, 

one needs to be free inde-

pendent.  He founded his 

own environmental com-

pany called VERINA 

which, though small and 

not a giant conglomerate, 

was gradually able to gain 

trust and establish a good 

reputation from its clients.  

His company is a New 

Jersey-based consultancy 

firm specializing in the 

environmental and renew-

able energy fields, pro-

vides services in project 

and program manage-

ment; environmental sup-

port for merger and acqui-

sition activities; and site 

assessments, feasibility 

studies, and remedial in-

vestigation to address 

contamination issues in 

soil and groundwater.  

Founded in the new 

age of green technology, 

it also provides client sup-

port with the management 

of project delivery in de-

veloping new renewable 

energy systems, and pro-

mote practices that will 

help to sustain the quality 

of living.  York students 

received information 

about the company and 

Mike took the time after 

his presentation to discuss 

issues related to entering 

environmental geology 

fields.   

His final remark was 

“learn the geology aspects 

thoroughly before enter-

ing into the environmen-

tal field since nowadays 

we are getting students 

who come to work for us 

and lacking basic geology 

knowledge and are not 

ready to undertake a task 

on their own.”  

Mike was greatly im-

pressed seeing the growth 

of the geology program at 

York and said “It was 

especially nice to see the 

results of the good work 

by Naz and Stan.  The 

‘kids’ all seemed engaged 

and that made it more fun 

for me.” 

Geology alumnus (1984) visits York 

Mr. Fontana and stu-

dents enjoying a conver-

sation after his formal 

presentation 

L.–r.:  Mr. Fontana, Dr. 

Khandaker, Dr. Loring, 

and Provost Meleties 
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specialty in cardiology.  

“I want to serve in un-

derserved communities,” 

said Whorms, who gives 

credit not only Drs. 

Desamero and Holford 

for her success, but Pre-

Med Advisor, Dr. An-

drew Criss, who helped 

with her personal state-

ment; and Professor Ste-

ven Tyson, director of the 

Academic Advisement 

Center, where she has 

been a tutor.  Criss is con-

fident in her abilities. 

“I believe Ms. 

Whorms is exactly the 

type of person that the 

medical profession is 

looking for,” said Dr. 

Criss.  “She is not only an 

exceedingly bright and 

distinguished scholar, but 

a truly caring person who 

understands the im-

portance of the human 

element of medicine.  I 

feel Ms. Whorms has all 

of the tools to be an ex-

cellent medical profes-

sional.” 

For Dr. Desamero, 

success is a given for 

Whorms.  “She is one of 

the top three students that 

have gone through my lab 

in the past 12 years,” said 

Desamero. “I have no 

doubt she will be able to 

handle the rigors of medi-

cal school, she is very 

well-rounded and intellec-

tually capable.” 

support each other and I 

really like that.”  

When this future phy-

sician came to York in 

2010, she was interested 

in majoring in either 

Chemistry, Biology or 

Mathematics.  Chemistry 

won out and she graduat-

ed with an overall York 

GPA of 3.989 and a per-

fect 4.0 in her Chemistry 

major. 

 “In the summer of 

2011, I started doing re-

search under the supervi-

sion of Dr. Mande Hol-

ford, investigating the 

pharmacological and bio-

logical diversity of pep-

tidic toxins in the venom 

of selected marine snails,” 

says Whorms.  “From 

working in this lab I was 

introduced to complex 

and abstract ideas that 

have opened my mind to 

even deeper scientific 

reasoning.” 

In 2012, Whorms be-

gan working in the lab of 

Dr. Ruel Desamero where 

she studied the mecha-

nism of aggregation of 

amylin (hIAPP).  

In summer of 2012, 

she also worked at Wash-

ington University in St 

Louis, alongside Dr. Peter 

Crawford, studying the 

ketogenic-ketolytic axis 

using genetic mouse mod-

els.  

For medical school 

Whorms says she is 

“leaning toward” internal 

medicine with a sub-

After months of delibera-

tions, York College/

CUNY alum Debra S. 

Whorms, ’13, has finally 

decided where she will 

attend medical school.   

The soft-spoken 

Chemistry scholar has 

voiced her choice of Har-

vard University Medical 

School over Johns Hop-

kins, Columbia, Washing-

ton University in St. Lou-

is; New York University 

and Stony Brook Univer-

sity, among them. 

Whorms had applied to 

nearly 20 medical schools 

and received interview 

invitations to all. 

The young scholar 

came to the United States 

after graduating from 

high school in her native 

Jamaica, West Indies.  

Washington Universi-

ty, where Whorms had 

participated as a York 

undergraduate in the 

Leadership Alliance Sum-

mer Research Early Iden-

tification Program, of-

fered her a full tuition 

scholarship, but in the end 

she said she felt a comfort 

at Harvard . 

“Besides the beautiful 

campus and resources at 

Harvard, I fell in love 

with the people there,” 

she said.  I thought they’d 

be strait-laced, but they 

were really cool people.  I 

also felt a sense of com-

munity among the minori-

ties, when I visited.  They 

Valedictorian of 2013 Chooses a Medical School  

Debra S. Whorms 
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